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Professional Notes

National Aca d em y of Sciences

Election

Phitip E. Converse, University of Michigan;
Seymour Martin Lipset, Harvard University;
and James Gardner March, Stanford University
are among the ninety five scientists recently
elected to the National Academy of Sciences.
They join two other political scientists who are
already members of the Academy, Robert A.
Dahl, Yale University and Herbert Simon,
Carnegie-Mellon University.

me American Journal

of Political Science

The American Journal of Political Science is the
new name of the Midwest Journal of Political
Science by action of the 1973 Business Meeting
of the Midwest Political Science Association
and the Association's Council. The Editor-Elect
of the Journal is John H. Kessel of Ohio State
University who replaces retiring editor Samuel
C. Patterson of the University of lowa. The
Editor-Elect will welcome submissions for the
journal. They should be sent to him in care of
the Department of Political Science, Ohio State
University, Columbus, Ohio 43210,

The National Center for Public Service

Internship programs

The National Center for Public Service Intern-
ship Programs has recently been established in
response to student demands for meaningful
and career-oriented education; the increasing
demand for trained and responsible public-
service manpower; and academia’s reevaluation
of traditional higher education. It is located at
1140 Connecticut Avenue, N.W., Washington,
D.C., in the offices of the International City
Management Association. It was established
according to its Executive Director Alan Maga-
zine "‘with the conviction that internships can
be a vital ingredient in higher education, and on
the principle that government at all levels must
be constantly renewed and improved by the
infusion of new talent and new commitment in
order to provide necessary services,'’

The Center is designed to serve generally as an
advocate of the internship concept. Its present
activities include: a bimonthly newsletter, a
computerized leadership registry, co-sponsor-
ship of conferences and workshops, provision
of information to its members with regard to
pending federal and state legisiation, as well as
serving as a clearinghouse of information on
internship programs and activities throughout
the country.

The National Center has a thirty-two member
board of directors representing a broad range of
interested individuals and institutions.

For further information contact: Alan H, Maga-
zine, Executive Director, The National Center
for Public Service Internship Programs, 1140
Connecticut Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C.
20036.

Gl‘ambling Award

The Department of Political Science of Grambl-
ing College was recently awarded the honor of
the outstanding department of the year by the
student body as well as the college. In recogni-
tion of this distinction a trophy was presented
to the Department. This annual honor is
awarded on the basis of the Department’s
scholarly works, activities and leadership role.
The Department, established in 1968, has a
faculty of seven and an increasing enroliment of
majors.

International Society for

Research on Ag rGSSion

The officers of the International Society for
Research on Aggression announce the founding
of the Society on January 1, 1973, and invite
applications for membership from scientists
doing active research in problems related to
aggression in both its positive and negative
aspects. Membership is open to scientists from
all nations working in any of the biological,
social, or psychological sciences. Correspon-
dence should be addressed to the Executive
Secretary, Ross D. Parke, The Fels Institute,
Yellow Springs, Ohio 45387 USA.

Other officers of the Society are: Founding
President, Saul Rosenzweig (USA); President,
J.P. Scott (USA); President-elect, S.A. Barnett
(Australia); Councilors, Katsuzo Hayashi
(Japan), Kirsti Lagerspetz (Finland), Neal E,
Miller (USA), Karl H. Pribram (USA), W. H,
Thorpe (Great Britain), and Oleg K. Tikho-
mirov (USSR).

American Bibliography of Slavic

and East European Studies

The Slavic and Central European Division of
the Library of Congress is compiling the 1973
volume of THE AMERICAN BIBLIOGRAPHY
OF SLAVIC AND EAST EUROPEAN
STUDIES. An effort will be made to include
not only North American imprints, but books
and articles published by North American
Writers abroad, in any language. As information
on these foreign imprints is often difficult to
obtain, authors are urged to send pertinent
information in the form of reprints, preprints,
or bibliographic descriptions, to the following
address: Assistant to the Chief, Slavic and
Central European Division, Library of Congress,
Washington, D.C. 20540.
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Widener College

Widener College is the new name for what had
been known as PMC Colleges in recent years.
The name change reflects the shift from an
earlier era as Pennsylvania Military College to a
period in which new program, coeds, new
campus facilities, and the elimination of a
century-old cadet program made the old name
and its connotations obsolete,

Present faculty in the political science program
include: Joseph Chacko, Martin- Goldstein,
John Hopkirk, Richard Park, and William
Rolofson.

Social Science
Qua rterly Topical Issue

SOCIAL SCIENCE QUARTERLY announces
another double-length topical issue: EDUCA-
TION AND SOCIETY. Issue coeditors will be
David Gottlieb of Pennsylvania State University
and Frederick M. Wirt of the University of
Maryland-Baltimore County. Manuscripts will
be subjected to the usual review process and
may be submitted (in triplicate) until October
1, 1973 to Charles M. Bonjean, Editor, SOCIAL
SCIENCE QUARTERLY, University of Texas
at Austin, Austin, Texas 78712,

Afg ha n iSta N studies Association

The Afghanistan Studies Association has re-
cently been organized to promote research,
cooperation, contact, and mutual support
among scholars committed to the study of
Afghanistan. The Association is affiliated with
Association for Asian Studies. Its initial objec-
tive is to bring interested scholars into effective
contact and to stimulate greater participation
and support for study of Afghanistan. A de-
tailed statement on the objectives of the Asso-
ciation may be obtained by writing to the
Chairman of the Association's Executive
Committee, Richard S. Newell, Department of
History, University of Northern lowa, Cedar
Falls, lowa 50613,

American Politics

Publications

Two new publications in the field of American
politics have been announced by Sage Publica-
tions, PROFESSIONAL PAPERS IN AMERI-
CAN POLITICS and AMERICAN POLITICS
QUARTERLY.

The Professional Papers in American Politics
series will be edited by Randall B. Ripley of
Ohio State University and is designed to pro-
vide a new and flexible outlet for high quality
social science studies focusing on any aspect of
American politics. These original papers may
focus on empirical research, on methodological
questions, or on theoretical concerns — with no
limits placed on specific subject matter or
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perspective. Papers are welcome that deal with
public policy, political parties, public opinion,
political socialization, legislative behavior, ur-
ban politics, judicial behavior and the legal
process, state politics, federalism and other
specialties in the broad field of American
politics. Papers using the techniques and in-
sights of history, sociology, psychology and/or
other social sciences — as well as those utilizing
the techniques and insights of political science
are specifically invited.

Members of the Editorial Advisory Board are:
James David Barber, Duke University; Aage R.
Clausen, Ohio State University; Jerome M.
Clubb, University of Michigan; Milton C. Cum-
mings, Jr., Johns Hopkins University; David J.
Danelski, Cornetl University; James W. Dauvis,
Jr., Washington University; Harlan Hahn, Uni-
versity of California—Riverside; C. Richard Hof-
stetter, Ohio State University; Charles O. Jones,
University of Pittsburgh; David C. Leege, Uni-
versity of Iilinois—Chicago Circle; Theodore J.
Lowi, Cornell University; Gerald M. Pomper,
Rutgers University; Ira Sharkansky, University
of Wisconsin; Roberta S. Sigel, State University
of New York—Buffalo; Raymond E. Wolfinger,
University of California—Berkeley.

The Professional Papers composed of twelve
papers a year will be published in groups of
four throughout the year. Manuscripts should
be submitted to Randail B. Ripley, Department
of Political Science, 154 Oval Drive, Ohio State
University, Columbus, Ohio 43210.

The American Politics Quarterly to be edited
by Harlan Hahn of the University of Southern
California is designed to promote the advance-
ment of basic research in all areas of American
government — including urban, state, and na-
tional politics. The journal will publish signifi-
cant studies concerning political parties, public
opinion, political theory, legislative behavior,
the legal process, administrative organizations,
intergovernmental relations, and related fields.

Members of the Editorial Board are: Robert R.
Alford, University of Wisconsin; Milton C.
Cummings, Jr., Johns Hopkins University; J.
David Greenstone, University of Chicago; Her-
bert Jacob, Northwestern University; M. Kent
Jennings, University of Michigan; Randail B.
Ripley, Ohio State University; Deil S. Wright,
University of North Carolina; and Betty Zisk,
Boston University.

The Associate Editor is Larry Berg of the
University of Southern California; Charles R.
Adrian of the University of California, River-
side, is Book Review Editor. Manus ..pts
should be sent to Harlan Hahn, Department of
Political Science, University of Southern Cali-
fornia, Los Angeles, California 90024,

Subscription information for the PROFES-
SIONAL PAPERS IN AMERICAN POLITICS
and AMERICAN POLITICS QUARTERLY
may be obtained by writing to Sage Publica-
tions, Inc., 275 South Beverly Drive, Beverly
Hills, California 90212.
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I nterns hip Center Developing

D.C. Opportunities

The Center for Washington Learning Oppor-
tunities has recently been established at Mount
Vernon College in Washington, D.C. with a goal
of expanding the scope of opportunity for
students studying in the nation’s capital.

The Center is working as a clearinghouse for
students and faculty throughout the country
interested in using the learning resources of the
Nation’s Capital as part of their academic
programs. Staff members search out, identify
existing placements, and create new internship
assignments, then match students with the most
appropriate qualifications, background and in-
terests for both long- and short-term projects.

A newsletter is published quarterly describing
current internship opportunities and general
information regarding off-campus projects of
special interest in the Washington area. An
inventory of opportunities for the upcoming
academic year will be available in late August.

The Center is interested in hearing from stu-
dents and faculty members seeking learning
opportunities in Washington, agencies in the
Washington area which would like to use
interns, and individuals with an interest in
off-campus, experiential learning.

For further information, write or telephone:
Richard A. Ungerer, Director, Center for Wash-
ington Learning Opportunities, Mount Vernon
College, 2100 Foxhall Road, N.W., Washington,
D.C. 20007; (202) 331-3540.

Experimental Study of Politics JOU rnal

The recently established journal,
EXPERIMENTAL STUDY OF POLITICS,
wishes to invite political scientists to submit
manuscripts for consideration,

The journa!'s objective is to provide an outlet
for the publication of material dealing with the
experimental analysis of political phenomena.
The editors strive for publication in the shortest
possible time to aid in rapid dissemination of
new ideas and developments in research and
theory. Submitted material accepted for pub-
lication by the editorial board and reviewers is
reproduced by photo offset, thereby significant-
ly reducing the period between the submission
of a manuscript and its appearance in print. The
journal is now in its second volume.

Editors of the Journal are James W. Dyson,
Florida State University and Frank P. Scioli,
Jr,, University of lllinois, Chicago Circle. Asso-
ciates are Thomas Cook, Pennsylvania Univer-
sity; Heinz Eulau, Stanford University; Norman
Luttbeg, Florida State University; Thomas
Madron, Western Kentucky University; Law-
rence Nitz, University of Hawaii; C. Powell,
Southern California University; and Charles
Walcott, University of Minnesota.

Manuscripts should be forwarded to Frank P,
Scioli, Jr., Department of Political Science,
University of Illinois, Chicago Circle, Chicago,
lllinois 60680.

Faculty Benefits BOO klet

A new booklet, FACULTY BENEFITS AND
TAX PLANNING, published by the American
Accounting Association is now available for
$2.00 a copy by writing to Paul L. Gerhardt,
Administrative Secretary, American Accounting
Association, 653 South Orange Avenue, Sara-
sota, Florida 33577.

ASian Study Program

The Arizona State University Center for Asian
Studies in cooperation with its College of
Education plans to launch an M.A, program in
Secondary Education and a Teaching Specialist
in Asian Studies. The former requires 30
semester hours and the latter 36 hours, in both
cases half of the course load will be in Asian
Studies. For further information write to the
Secondary Education Department or the Center
for Asian Studies, Arizona State University,
Tempe, Arizona 85281,

Political Science Qua rter Iy

Demetrios Caraley, Barnard College, Columbia
University, has been named the Managing
Editor of POLITICAL SCIENCE QUAR-
TERLY. The Quarterly was founded in 1886
and is the oldest political science journal in the
country. It is published by the Academy of
Political Science, a non-profit corporation
established in 1880 to promote objective, schol-
arly, investigations of political, social, and
economic problems.

Election Workers Guide

MAKING IT WORK: A GUIDE TO TRAINING
ELECTION WORKERS, has been published by
the League of Women Voters Education Fund
Election Systems Project. Designed to help
election officials and interested citizen groups
train registration staff and election day work-
ers, the Guide is the second publication in the
Election Systems Project. The first was,
ADMINISTRATIVE OBSTACLES TO VOT-
ING. Copies of the Election Workers Guide
may be secured for 35¢ a copy from the League
of Women Voters of the United States, 1730 M
Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036.

report on PENNSYlvania
Political Scientists

Rene Peritz and Larry Cogg of Slippery Rock
State University has published a report, **Train-
ing and Professional Interests of Political Sci-
entists in Pennsylvania.” Based on a survey of
650 political scientists in Pennsylvania, the
report is available by writing to Professor
Peritz, Department of Political Science, Slip-
pery Rock State University, Slippery Rock,
Pennsylvania 16057.
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